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OFFICE OF THE VICE CHANCELLOR 
EDUCATIONAL SERVICES & STRATEGIC PLANNING 

District Enrollment Management Committee 
Thursday, December 8, 2022 

Zoom 
3:00-5:00 pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

 
Meeting called to order: 3:02 pm 

 
Present: Esmeralda Abejar, John Adkins, AnnaMarie Amezquita, Majd Askar, Melissa Bader, Raj Bajaj, Kimberly Bell, 

Quinton Bemiller, Christopher Blackmore, Aaron Brown, Peggy Campo, Chris Clarke, Jamie Clifton, Torria Davis, 
Mark DeAsis, Kristine DiMemmo, John Geraghty, Elizabeth Hilton, Jake Kevari, Sandra Martinez, Wendy 
McEwen, Susan Mills, Michael Peterson, Jeff Rhyne, Kevin Stewart, Christopher Sweeten, Kaneesha Tarrant, 
Kyla Teufel, David Torres, Tom Vitzelio, Lynn Wright, Lijuan Zhai 

 
Guests: Bryan Medina 
 

Absent: Michael Collins, Felipe Galicia, Jason Parks, Juan Carlos Ponce, Phillip Rawlings, Mark Sellick 
 
I. Approval of Agenda & Minutes 

a. Approval of December 8, 2022 Agenda:    1st Peterson, 2nd Amezquita; Approved unanimously No abstentions 
b. Approval of November 10, 2022 Minutes:    1st Peterson, 2nd DiMemmo; Approved unanimously No abstentions 

 
II. FTES Update 

Dean Raj Bajaj presented an FTES update and informed that Moreno Valley College reflects a change primarily due to Fire 
Technology classes that started in Spring with an end date in November that are still showing zero enrollments, but have 
the potential of picking up FTES. Moreno Valley College will work on updating the positive attendance for Ben Clark to be 
captured in the P1 reporting due January 15, 2023. They will also collaborate with Dean Bajaj to develop a mechanism to 
better track the positive attendance for Ben Clark with more accuracy. Since the P2 FTES reporting is due in April and the 
census enrollment will become available, at the next DEMC a full year FTES projection can be presented to give a better 
idea of FTES status.  

Credit FTES 

 

Nonresident FTES 

 

Noncredit 
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III. FTES 12-6-2022 Winter and Spring 2023 
Associate Vice Chancellor Lijuan Zhai presented an FTES update that compares current FTES to last year. The data is 
slightly different than the data presented by Dean Bajaj because it displays all FTES including Credit, Nonresident, and 
Noncredit. It is important to note that comparing Spring 2023 to Spring 2022 was a bit complicated because last year 
registration was decoupled. Overall, a 3.7 percent is projected for the year. Districtwide marketing campaigns are underway 
to help boost Spring enrollments.  

 

IV. FTES Basics  
Associate Vice Chancellor Lijuan Zhai presented training material to help understand computation of FTES and offered to 
present a review of FTES calculations. This information provides calculations in alignment with District Strategic Plan 
objective 4.5 – regarding district level efficiency of 595, which translates to 18.5 FTES per FTEF (Full Time Equivalent 
Faculty) for 16 weeks schedule. The committee discussed in detail the difference between 525 contact hours versus 525 
efficiency, and how efficiency of 595 is computed.  

V. FTEF Efficiency Data 
Associate Vice Chancellor Lijuan Zhai presented FTEF and Efficiency data and informed that the data presented includes 
and excludes certain criteria. The presentation included data on reassigned time, instructional FTEF, and FTES and Cap 
FTEF by departments broken down for each college.  
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VI. AB1111 Discussion  
Instructional Support Coordinator Bryan Medina provided a brief overview of AB1111 Common Course Numbering 
legislation that goes into effect in 2024-25. AB1111 states that the community college system must implement a student-
facing common course numbering system published in category. Essentially, if 50 of the colleges offer English 1a and the 
state chancellor's office makes the determination that we need to call it ENG 100, that will be the guidance provided to us. 
As it stands, there is no official guidance from the state chancellor’s office yet, and we do not know the impact, but it could 
affect curriculum, colleague, catalogs, scheduling, and associated programs with those courses. The heavy lift would be 
on updating anywhere the courses are listed, such as websites and additional publications we produce to make these 
changes across the district. The hope is to get everything administratively cleaned up within the timelines.  

VII. Workgroup Updates 
 

a. EduNav 
Vice President Kaneesha Tarrant shared an EduNav report and informed that version 5.5.6.2 is ready for 
deployment, and it will resolve some issues that we have around curriculum, security, and functionality, in 
particular the read-only function that we need for many of our student services areas to assist students with 
their educational planning needs. Updates to the list of users for view-only are being worked on. There has 
been discussion about reengineering how add codes operate in EduNav. It has been an operational issue in the 
past that we want to make sure it gets resolved moving forward to ensure EduNav is only allowing students to 
add classes appropriately within our given timeline and structures. We have a new EduNav Success Manager, 
Ana Gonzalez, who will be working with us moving forward.  
 
The current EduNav report is as follows: 

 
 

VIII. Other 
No other item was discussed.  

IX. Future Meeting Dates 
The next DEMC meeting is scheduled for March 9, 2023.  
 

 
Meeting Adjourned: 4:17  pm  
 


